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MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
June 23, 2015
The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the
Milford Town Hall.

Present: Richard Cenedella - Chairman
Thomas Morelli - Comumissioner
Rudy Lioce IIl - Not Present
John Mainini — Superintendent
Jack O’Connell — Tata & Howard
Amanda Cavaliere — Tata & Howard
Chad Boardman — Eastland Excavation
Peter Lavoie — G&H
Kevin Rudden - Town Crier
John Consigli — Administrative Assistant

The Board signed the Bills and Payrolls,

A motion to approve the June 2, 2015 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli,
seconded by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made to approve the Y2016 Chemical Bids by Mr. Morelli, seconded by
Mt. Cenedella, The Companies awarded were Carmeuse Lime, Inc.; Holland Chemical;
and Benzsay and Harrison. ‘

Mr. Boardman of Eastland Partners, Inc. gave the Board and update on the I & I work
being done by his Company. They are waiting on a Street Opening Permit from the
Highway Department as there may be a moratorium on digging that section of Congress
Street that needs to be relined. If they are able to dig Congress Street, Eastland will start
on 6/29/15, After the spot connections are done on Congress, they expect to move to
Princeton Drive, Mr. Boardman wants to dig and replace the sewer main on Princeton
Drive which will take at least a week and be more cost effective for his Company. Mr.
Mainini simply wants fo reline the pipes. He states that this is less time consuming and
will cost less money. Mr, Mainini and Ms. Cavaliere will inspect the area and get back to
Eastland as to which option would be better, The next Board Meeting is July 21, 2015.
Mr. Mainini states he will have a recommendation before then.



Ms. Cavaliere and Mr. Mainini stated that at the end of 12 years of I&I work, much has
been accomplished. We are at the end of grouting & repair work. There has been sump
pump removal, grouting & lining of pipes, replacing joints, wrapping manhole covers. A
lot of water has been removed from the sewer system as the result of the ongoing work,

Mr., Boardman said that with regard to the Project at Walden Woods, the new sewer line
is in, Mr, Mainini stated that the new section of line has not been pressure tested yet and
will be done the week of 6/29/2015. Mr. Boardman asked if the Board could approve
permits for Thoreau Trail. Mr, Mainini advised against this unless the new sewer line has
been pressure tested and that the spot connections for Congress Street are done to M.,
Mainini’s satisfaction. Mz, Morelli made a motion, pending Mr. Mainini’s satisfaction
with the pressure test inspection at Walden Woods and completion of the Congress Street
spot connections, for approval of Sewer Connection Permits for 14, 16, 17, 18, 19 & 20
Thoreau Trail, seconded by Mr. Cenedella.

Two Commercial Sewer Connection Permits for 21A & 21B Main Street will be signed
by Mr. Mainini. The Board rescheduled the vote for these two sewer connection permits
until the next Sewer Commissioner’s meeting of July 21, 2015 due to the fact that M,
Lioce was not present at this meeting and Mr. Cenedella cited a potential conflict that
would prohibit him from voting on the matter. This will enable the contractor to pay for
and pick up the Sewer Connection permits signed by Mr. Mainini.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve the Site Plan Review for Deer Street (Rear Cedar
Street) for an Industrial Park, seconded by Mr. Cenedella. A letter will be sent to Milford
Planning Board.

Mt Morelli made a motion to approve one FY2015 Sewer Use Abatement and send a
letter to Town Accountant, seconded by Mr. Cenedella.

Mz, Morelli made a motion to adjourn the Meeting at 6:35 P.M., seconded by Mr.
Cenedella.
Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli
Administrative Assistant



